MILJØMINISTERIET

Bestilling fra DEP

Departementet

Fra:	Hallam, Berit	Sendt: 01-06-2010 09:21:24	
Til:	MST - Captiateam; Schneider, Annette		
CC:	CC: Schou, Lone; Madsen, Søren R. N.; Hermansen, Dorte; Boeck, Palle		
Emne: TO: Brev til MIN fra jo.dyce@orica.com om Letter to Minister Ellerman Dear Minister [Oprindelig meddelse er afkortet - se vedhæftet mail for den fulde tekst .			
Vedhæftninger: Letter to Minister Ellerman [1 vedhæftet fil overført til bestilling] Orica letter to Karen Ellermann 31-5-10.pdf			
Sagsnr (
DEP's ir bemærk			
til udarb	ejdelse		
Modtagelse af bestillingen			
Forelægges direktionen d. Hvis ingen dato er angivet gælder normale frister			
Sagsnr (styrelse): MST-719-00021			
Bemærk	ning: T.O.		
Bestilling til: Miljøstyrelsen			
Henvendelsens karakter: Brev til MIN			
Brev fra/møde med: jo.dyce@orica.com			
Brev modtaget/mødedato: 31-05-2010			
Om: Letter to Minister Ellerman Dear Minister			
[Oprindelig meddelse er afkortet - se vedhæftet mail for den fulde tekst]			
☐ Depar☐ Depar☐ Depar☐ Minist☐ Minist	erens forkontor tementschefen tementschefens fork. ersekretærerne erens taleskriver erens særlige rådgiver Presseenheden Pressechefen EU & Internationalt Politisk Sekretariat Miljøpolitisk Sekretariat Afdelingschef Miljøpolitisk Område Afdelingschef Koncernpolitisk Område		
Håndtering: Til orientering			
Svarfrist	<u> </u>		
Bemærkninger:			

Bestilling sendt:	31-05-2010 15:37:00
-------------------	---------------------

Signatur: Kemp, Kirsten

Historik:

Madsen, Søren R. N.

Fra: jo.dyce@orica.com på vegne af graeme.liebelt@orica.com

Sendt: 31. maj 2010 04:13

Til: MIM - Miljøministeriets hovedpostkasse

Cc: Ankerstjerne, Martin Vith; Thyrring, Marianne; james.choi@dfat.gov.au; Rasmussen, Anne-Marie;

kate.pasterfield@environment.gov.au

Emne: Letter to Minister Ellerman [1 vedhæftet fil overført til bestilling]

docld: http://esdh.cfk.dk/captia/DOK2143283

SJ: -1

Dear Minister

Please find attached a letter in reference to our proposed meeting on 3 June.

I look forward to meeting you on Thursday.

Yours sincerely

Graeme R Liebelt Managing Director & CEO Orica Limited T: + 61 3 9665 7832 M: + 61 400 403 959

Fax: +61 3 9665 7866

Email: graeme.liebelt@orica.com

Please consider the environment before printing this e-mail.

This message is intended solely for the individual(s) and entity(s) addressed. It message or any information it contains, by anyone other than the addressee, is pr from which this message has been sent is for business mail only. Mail sent to it Thank you.



Graeme Liebelt
Managing Director & CEO
Orica Limited
ACN 004 145 868

1 Nicholson Street Melbourne
PO Box 4311 Melbourne Victoria 3001 Australia
Tel +61 3 9665 7111
Direct Tel +61 3 9665 7574 Fax +61 3 9665 7866
email graeme.liebelt@orica.com
http://www.orica.com

31 May 2010

Mrs Karen Ellemann Minister for the Environment The Danish Ministry for the Environment Højbro Plads 4 1200 Copenhagne K

By email: mim@mim.dk

Dear Minister

Thank you for the opportunity to meet with you on 3 June to discuss Orica's application to the Australian Government to export our stockpile of HCB waste to Kommunekemi in Denmark for destruction. As you know, Orica is not a party to this application in Denmark as it is between your Government and the Australian Government under the Basel Convention.

On the basis that Orica is not a party to the import decision in Denmark we have largely left all contact with your Environment Protection Agency (EPA) to the Australian Government. This has been despite the fact that we are totally committed to the destruction of the HCB waste in an environmentally sound manner as prescribed by the Stockholm Convention and that we believe that Kommunekemi has the best available technology to achieve this goal. We further believe that the Australian Government has demonstrated without doubt that there is no available technology to treat the waste in Australia.

Orica was approached by Kommunekemi in late 2008 with a proposal to treat the waste at their plant. We did extensive due diligence on their technology, environmental and safety systems and found them to be the best standard in the world. A contract for the destruction of the waste was then entered into with a value of approximately 10 million Euros or 74 million Kroner at current exchange rates. I understand that 20 full time jobs at Kommunekemi are dependent on this contract.

This is a contract that is of great importance to both companies and I believe both countries. Kommunekemi and Denmark have the best available waste destruction technology in the world. As a country you already import substantial amounts of waste under the Basel Convention and are seen as a world leader in environmental policy and technology.

The waste we have applied to export is a one off stockpile that is stored in a central city location. The local community is extremely supportive of the export. Indeed the export application has the support of the local Government of Botany, the Government of the State of New South Wales and the Federal Government of Australia. Opposition political parties at all levels also support the export. A positive decision will only stand to enhance the already strong relationship between our two countries and highlight Denmark's position as an exporter of green technology solutions.

Orica fully understands the nature of the HCB waste and the emotive nature of the substance. As a company we are committed to packaging and transporting the waste in a world leading manner. Details of this commitment were enclosed in our application to the Australian Government and I believe communicated to your EPA as part of the application process and in the answering of numerous questions over the past 18 months.

Any opposition to this application will likely come from an extremely small number of NGOs that oppose the export from Australia but can offer no viable solution. Only destruction in a well regulated and operated High Temperature Incinerator such as Kommunekemi's will rid Australia of this one off stockpile of HCB waste.

An application was lodged with the Australian Government in November 2008 for the export of the waste to Denmark under the Basel Convention. Orica has responded to numerous questions posed by your EPA via the Australian Government and believe we have satisfied all technical and legal requirements of an application under the Basel Convention.

To summarise I would like to reiterate three key points:

- There is international agreement that there is a need to destroy this type of waste by High Temperature Incineration.
- Australia does not have and is never likely to have the technology to destroy the waste and Denmark is a world leader in this technology.
- Orica would have liked to destroy the waste in Australia but unfortunately that option is just not possible.

I have also asked the new Australian Ambassador to Denmark to join us at the meeting and his office will confirm this with you closer to the date.

I am travelling to Copenhagen for the meeting and look forward to a positive discussion.

Yours-sincerely

Graeme Liebelt

Cc:

Martin Vith Ankerstjerne: marva@mim.dk,
Permanent Secretary: Marianne Thyrring mth@mim.dk
Australian Ambassador to Denmark, James Choi